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As discussed in Chapter 3 (Section 3.5) of the DEIS, tolling could impact

low-income or minority populations by introducing a new expense that

could be proportionally a greater share of total income for low-income

individuals, requiring that all users obtain transponders for electronic toll

collection, and instituting a new tolling system that could be confusing or

difficult to communicate to individuals with limited English proficiency.

However, without a toll, the project likely could not be funded, the new

capacity on the bridge would be filled faster, and transit ridership would

be lower.  Including a toll would reduce congestion, improve travel times,

and could result in a slight improvement in air quality by reducing

emissions, which would benefit all users. See Chapter 3 (Section 3.5) of

the DEIS and Chapter 3 (Section 3.5) of the FEIS for a description of all

benefits of the project, including tolling, to environmental justice

(EJ) populations. Proposed measures to reduce the potential impacts to

low-income or minority residents as a result of instituting a toll are listed

in Chapter 3 (Section 3.5) of the FEIS. Potential impacts to EJ

populations would be offset by the provision of new transit options in the

project corridor.

This issue of tolling impacts to businesses was addressed as part of the

Economics analysis and is described in detail in the Economics

Technical Report. This report, and Section 3.4 of the DEIS, note that the

increased costs of incurred by the tolls would generally be offset by the

improved travel options and travel times. Under existing and No Build

conditions, congestion delays and high crash rates have significant costs

for local businesses and travelers; and improving these conditions is one

of the purposes of the project.  Tolls could discourage home-based

shopping trips from Clark County to points in northern Oregon, such as

Hayden Island. However, the variable-rate toll structure that was

evaluated in the DEIS allows for different rates to be charged by time of

day. Therefore, discretionary trips, such as those between Oregon and
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Washington for retail purposes could be taken in off-peak hours when toll

rates are at their lowest, reducing the effect of the tolls on these types of

trips. Also, CRC would provide improved transit connections between

Clark County and Oregon, offering travelers alternative methods to

paying the tolls to reach destinations across the river.
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